
 

BILL SUMMARY 

2nd Session of the 58th Legislature 

 

 Bill No.: HB 3740 

 Version:  Introduced 

 Request Number:  8972 

 Author: Rep. Bashore 

 Date: 2/17/2022 

 Impact:   $0 

 

Research Analysis 

 

HB 3740 raises the estimated cost threshold required for the county engineer to prepare 

engineering plans and specifications. Estimated costs for constructing or reconstructing a culvert 

or bridge is raised from $150,000 to $300,000. Estimated costs for a grade-and-drainage project 

is raised from $400,000 to $800,000.  

 

Prepared By: Keana Swadley 

 

Fiscal Analysis 

 

Officials for the Department of Transportation (ODOT) anticipate no material fiscal impact as a 

result of the provisions of HB 3740.  HB 3740 in its current form is not expected to have a direct 

fiscal impact on the state budget or state revenues. 

 

Prepared By: John McPhetridge 

 

Other Considerations 

 

None. 
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